
Country Hills P.S.  
School Council Meeting 
Tuesday, September 12th, 2017 
6:00-7:30 p.m. 
 
 
 

1. Call to Order- Terri Holland 6:03pm 
 
In attendance; Amanda Young, Darlene St John, Kim Frank, Becky Abbott, 
Jeff Bumstead, Gillian McKenzie, Janeth Williams, Laura Eady, Karina 
Gumz Carpenter, Melanie Schafer, Keiko App, Matt Shaw, Jessica Biffis 
and Terri Holland.  

 
2. Approval of January meeting minutes – Janeth Williams 

 
3. Approval of agenda  - Terri Holland 

 
4. Teacher’s Report- Darlene St. John 

 
Winter Olympics free flow day is coming depending on weather 
Kirks crew initiatives – Will be fundraising for a tree for Keirin Lasso-
Reeves. 
Dance-a-thon is this Friday  
Girls club starting after March Break 
Matt Barnes – came to talk to the kids about photography was very well 
received. Lots of great questions 
Amanda Morgan, our French teacher, got a grant to bring a theatrical 
presentation of Cinderella. DuffleBag Theatre did the show.  It was 
fantastic and loved by all. 
 

5. Principal’s Report – Miss Fleming/Mr Bumstead 
Dance-a-thon volunteer slots have been filled for the day 
Parking lot – Carol Ann has been monitoring and is getting some abuse 
from ignorant parents refusing to park elsewhere. We are grateful for her 
attention to this important safety matter. 
Jeff Parliament is a retired principal taking over for Carol Ann who will be 
leaving Feb 28. He will be with us for 2 months unless a newly appointed 
principal can be placed with us. 
Many Conestoga Colleges students are here to work with our EA’s and 
ECE’s. 3 student teachers are also with us. 
Kindergarten registration stars February 17. 
Pizza money goes to off campus trips as usual 
Grade 6 camp is May 28-30 at camp Ki-Wa-Y. Mr Gill organizing 
EQAO Grade 6 testing is May 22-24 
EQAO Grade 3 testing is May 28-30 
New music books are been purchased for the music program 
Looking into buddy benches again 



 

 

 

6. Treasurer’s Report- Kim 

$3195 total today 
 

 
  

7. Sub-Committee Reports: 
WRAPC meeting – minutes are available 
Fun Fair -  Kiddies fun Trak is booked for June 12/18, We will form a 
committee next month, Laura Deitz is ready to organize. 
ESQ STEM night is April 11 -6-8. No volunteers are necessary 

 
8. New business:  

 New signage is being investigated for the parking lot student drop off 
 Reminder of no smoking on school property – let a teacher know if you    
see it 

 
9. Discussion items: 
 Movie Night – can’t seem to find a free night. 

 
 
Meeting Adjourned – 6:49 

 
 
Next Meeting – Tuesday, April 10, 6:00 pm 

 
 


